
Windsor, North Carolina 

March 2, 2015 

Vendor Meeting 

 

The Bertie County Board of Commissioners met at 1:00pm in the Commissioners Room located 

at 106 Dundee Street Windsor, NC.  The meeting was held to discuss the two recent bids 

submitted by Republic Services (R.S.) and Waste Industries (W.I.) for the County’s five solid 

waste and recycling convenience sites.  The following members were present or absent: 

 

 

Present:  Ronald “Ron” Wesson, District I 

Stewart White, District II 

Tammy A. Lee, District III 

John Trent, District IV 

     Ernestine (Byrd) Bazemore, District V 

 

   Absent: None 

 

Staff Present:  County Manager Scott Sauer  

             Clerk to the Board Sarah S. Tinkham 

  

   Representative:   Thomas Winstead, Area Vice President, (W.I.) 

         Senator AB Swindell, Consultant, (W.I.) 

         Norma Yanez, Government Contracts Manager, (W.I.) 

         Josephine Aiken, Municipal Services Manager, (R.S.) 

         Matt East, Division Manager, (R.S.)  

 

The Board heard a presentation from Waste Industries at 1:00pm. 

 

The Board heard a presentation from Republic Services at 2:00pm.   

 

The Board asked questions and discussed various items with both vendors. 

 

ADJOURN 

 

Chairman Wesson adjourned the meeting at approximately 2:45pm. 

 

  

_____________________________ 

        Ronald D. Wesson, Chairman 

______________________________   

Sarah S. Tinkham, Clerk to the Board 
 


